
IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 
FOR THE DISTRICT OF PUERTO RICO 

NOTICE FROM THE CLERK 
NO. 22-13 

MODIFICATION OF POLICY ON MANDATORY USE OF FACE MASKS IN THE 
FEDERICO DEGETAU FEDERAL OFFICE BUILDING AND HATO REY COMPLEX 

Please be advised that, effective September 20, 2022, all employees and visitors, including 

but not limited to members of the bar, press and public, will not be required to wear a face mask 

while in public corridors and spaces of the Federico Degetau Federal Office Building ("FOB") in 

Hato Rey. This determination is consistent with the policy adopted by the Facilities Security 

Committee of the FOB on September 20, 2022. The Court will continue to enforce the 

mandatory use of face masks in all District courtrooms, consistent with the Court’s Third 

Amended Protocol for In-Person Hearings and Trials.     

For additional information and updates on Court operations and services to the public, 

members of the Bar and public may refer to the Court’s internet website and its official Twitter 

account.  

In San Juan, Puerto Rico, this 20th day of September 2022. 

MARIA ANTONGIORGI-JORDAN 
CLERK OF COURT 

c:     www.prd.uscourts.gov 
        @USCourtsPRD 

http://www.prd.uscourts.gov/
https://twitter.com/USCourtsPRD
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